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 February 2022 property sales and resulting ownership changes were 

incorporated into the Assessing Department database. 

 

 February 2022 building permits were incorporated into the Assessing 

Department database. 
 

 The Board of Assessors acted on eight FY22 Real Property Abatement 

applications and one FY22 Statutory Exemption. 

 

 The Assessing Department provided the Town Accountant with a 

FY23 Tax Levy Growth estimate of $380,000. 

 

 The Board of Assessors voted to declare a surplus totaling $315,302 in 

prior year overlay accounts.  

 

 The Board of Assessors approved Motor Vehicle & Trailer Excise 

Commitment 6 of 2021. There were 172 bills issued totaling $6,161.07. 
 

 The Board of Assessors approved Motor Vehicle & Trailer Excise 

Commitment 1 of 2022. There were 7,567 bills issued totaling 

$986,988.27. 
 

  The Board of Assessors approved 17 Motor Vehicle & Trailer Excise 

abatements totaling $2,995.16. 

 

 March 30th marked the seven-year employment anniversary of 

Assessing Department Assistant Jacquelyn Ann Guthrie. 

 
 March 17th marked the twenty-five-year employment anniversary of 

Assessing Administrator Thomas Hogan. 


